Date: Mon, 9 Jun 2003 14:57:34 -0700 

Subject: RE: Questions Regarding TorahQuest Proposal Preparation 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------

I agree with both the points.  I’m pleased with a rapid response, but not with the number limitation.  

At least we know the comments we made about describing how the program will be able to sustain itself past the Covenant period are important and have to be clear in the proposal.  This talks to the importance of seeking and acquiring additional funding sources to complement the Covenant grant, and using the progress of TorahQuest to build visibility and support for out-years of further development, program refinement, supporting the shared  databases and management of on-going activities. 

With regard to the funding, I would again propose building this program so it does extend into the third year, with the broad distribution to other educators in the first quarter, and thereby qualify for the third year and a $50,000 allocation.  We will have been working with some “early adopters” in 2005 to help finalize the materials to a scalable and reliable level for this launch.  I understand that if the program is broadly launched to educators in Feb. 2006, it will take six or seven months of additional support, but of a different kind, to ensure its incorporation into their curriculum, and require a different set of TorahQuest services.  

So I could see the third year carrying some expense level significantly below and with a different mix of resources than the first two years, (e.g., no stipends, reduction in % of time of Director and Coordinator and Curriculum developer) being financed by Covenant and relying on service fees or contributions to implement additional development efforts, which should be driven by availability of funds and priorities at that point.  This would be the “wish list” of efforts beyond the broad “launch.”   Probably not much of this in the third year as the target educational users digest the first version, but count for some changes requiring development. 

You are the professionals, but I see TorahQuest as a methodology and toolkit which, while initially centrally conceived and administered, will, after deployment, take on lives and forms driven by the population of using educators and their own missions, objectives and environments.  Perhaps continued feedback and annual conferences will be the means to further share ideas and improvements, some of which might  be developed and, if done by your staff, paid for with service fees.   By that time, though, I would hope that there would be third party TorahQuest developers rather than everything coming out of JRF Philadelphia as a “proprietary” development.  In other words, I envision the PC business model, rather than the Apple model, for future developments.  Under any circumstances,  I am not suggesting a full service business for JRF, but rather a way to implement common functions with service fees, if and only if the demand is there (along with the funds). 

And, by the way, I would propose that maybe we go for $60,000 for the first year, as a 50% share of the budgeted expenses. 

Anyway, these are just some reflexive thoughts of mine. 

Thanks again for the opportunity to be part of this team. 

Sincerely, 

Burt Tregub 

e-mail: btregub@sbcglobal.net 

Ph: 818.783.1679 

